
 

CLUB RULES 

The Wargrave Women and Girls Football Club is fully committed to safeguarding and promoting the well-being of all 

members. The club believes that it is important that members, coaches, administrators and parents associated with 

the club should at all times show respect and understanding for the safety and welfare of others. As members of 

Wargrave Women and Girls Football Club you are expected to abide by the following club rules:  

• All members must play within the laws of the game and respect officials and their decisions. Any 

transgression resulting in fines must be paid by the individual or parents.  

• All members must respect opponents  

• Members must wear shin pads for training sessions and matches.  

Members are encouraged to be open at all times and to share any concerns that they may have about any aspect of 

the club. Clearly this should normally be raised with one of the coaches. However, it is our policy to have provision 

for a formal complaint procedure. This states that any formal complaints should be reported to the club Chairman. 

This report should include:  

• Details of what, when and where the occurrence took place.  

• Any witness statement and names.  

• Names of any others who have been treated in a similar way  

• Details of any former complaints made about the incident, date, when and to whom made.  

• A preference for a solution to the incident. 


